## **Group Class Guidelines**

In order to make class time as productive as possible for all involved, we ask that you do the following:

- Arrive 10 minutes early so that your child can get physically and mentally prepared for the class. If you arrive late please enter the space quietly and sit on the side until the teacher indicates that you should join in.
- Regular attendance by all members is essential to the growth of the Suzuki group. If you must miss class due to illness:
  - Let your teacher know that you will be absent by sending her an email message or leaving a phone message at the school. 508-791-8159
  - o Get the notes from another parent and ask your private teacher to help you catch up.
- Pakachoag requests that parents attend group class with just the enrolled student.
  For full details see Sibling Attendance Guidelines:
  <a href="http://www.pakmusic.org/programs/suzuki-instructions/">http://www.pakmusic.org/programs/suzuki-instructions/</a>
- Cellphones are to be used for note taking only with ringers turned off. If your phone goes off during class please make a \$5 donation to the scholarship fund.
- Help your teacher keep students focused by refraining from communicating with your child or with other parents during the class.
- Take notes so that you remember what to practice at home.
- Discuss the importance of remaining quiet and listening to instructions with your child.